
 

 

Council, Committee or Workgroup Meeting Snapshot  

Meeting:  Information Technology Council  
Date: August 17, 2022 
ITC Attendees  
☒ MSHN - Steven Grulke 
☒ Bay – Theresa Adler 
☒ CEI – Joanne Holland 
☒ Central – Martin Slominis 
☒ Gratiot – Ginger Hanley 
☒ Huron - Shannon Wichert 
☒ Lifeways – Alexis Shapiro 
☒ Montcalm – Terry Reihl 
☒ Newaygo – Jay Hollinger 
☒ Saginaw – Amy Lou Douglas 
☒ Shiawassee – Todd Wyzynajtys 
☒ Right Door – Nathan Derusha 
☒ Tuscola – Laura Rickwalt 
☒ MSHN – Ron Meyer 
☒ MSHN – Joe Wager 
☒ MSHN – Linda Proper 
☒ MSHN – Shyam Marar 
☒ Central – Jane Cole 
☒ Gratiot – Brian McNeil 
☒ Lifeways – Amon Hodge  
☒ Newaygo – Lynn Martin 
☒ Saginaw – Dave Dunham 
☒ Saginaw – Holli McGeshick 
☒ Right Door – Jill Carter 

 KEY DISCUSSION TOPICS  
 • Approval of snapshot from July 2022 

• MDHHS Communication review 
• BH TEDS Completion rate report  
• LARA License required for H2016 & T1020 
• PHE extended through Oct 15 
• Critical Incidents changes 
• HSAG Reviews – no report yet 
• BH TEDS and Encounter submission status 
• 1915(i) checkboxes 
• SDoH questions/assessment 
• FY23 DMC Review 
• BH ADT Outbound report 
• CIO forum update 
• Other 
• ITC meeting for September will be Zoom call 
• CCBHC IT subgroup 

✓ KEY DECISIONS   
July 20, 2022 minutes approved.  Any changes, please send to 
steve.grulke@midstatehealthnetwork.org 

 • MDHHS communications? – Steve  
a. BH TEDS Completion rate report  - Congratulations from Joe Sedlock on being 

above the 95% threshold in all 3 areas. 
b. LARA License required for H2016 & T1020 – waiting for updated list that should 

include ERN and Consumer ID as requested via email to Kathy Haines. 



c. PHE extended through Oct 15 – the required 60-day notice was not given by the 
federal government on Monday so it will be extended.  Also the 834 
redetermination dates seem to be getting changed (to be used for unwind). 

d. Critical Incidents changes – Still planning Oct 1, 2022 start date even without 
complete documentation.  May be result of State staff reorganization. This 
should be on CIO Forum agenda.  

 
 • HSAG reviews - Still waiting for written report. 
 • BH TEDS and Encounter submission.  Issues at the State with producing 837 response 

files, but seems to be getting corrected right at the time of this meeting. 
   • 1915(i) SPA checkboxes in CMH EMR.  CLC has not requested update on this yet, but I 

expect one soon.  Most are waiting for Clinical training to occur to start on this. 
   • SDoH questions – Received only about 50% responses, so expect additional 

communication.  People expressed excessive burden to begin a new project that is not 
a contractual requirement at this time. 

   • FY23 DMC review – CEI and MSHN to discuss specifics of next year’s full on-site review.  
The actual tool will be brought to the group for approval next month. 

    • BH ADT Outbound project – Joe Sedlock commended the group on getting this 
completed ahead of schedule.  CEI is arranging to receive BH ADTs as a separate 
process.  Need more information from MiHIN on why these are not just part of the 
normal ADT messages.  MSHN is working on a pilot of SUD outbound messages. 

  • Please refer to the CIO forum minutes for information from this group. – Discussed 
COB starting in Oct, and workgroup starting to begin planning for remaining COB 
submission starting with FY24.  EQI workgroup saying Milliman to send out encounter 
level data from August 3 extract, still waiting for this. Discussion about resurrecting the 
interoperability workgroup.  Donna sent out new HIPAA rules 150 page document to 
the group. 

  • Other – Steve indicated he was appointed to a Community Information Exchange group 
of 15 members and is the only mental health rep of any capacity.  Starting to look at 
potential face to face meeting of ITC in March or April, Joanne asked who would 



physically attend.  Ginger asked who people use for PEN testing, she is thinking of using 
Michelle Drolet, founder & CEO of Towerwall 
 

E: michelled@towerwall.com 

T: 774-204-0700 

M: 508-294-5288 

10 Speen Street Suite 4-10, Framingham, MA 01701 

www.towerwall.com 
 
 
CCBHC IT Subgroup 

  • 
 
 
 
 
 

Received non-Medicaid list from the department.  Joanne indicated that verify that 
people on the list even got service at her CCBHC without ERN or Consumer ID not being 
provided by the State.  Discrepancies are expected between this report and actual 
because no way for department to know all the reasons that a service might need to be 
non-Medicaid. 
CEI asked about DCO.  Right Door uses DCO for SUD and they enter data directly into 
the Right Door PCE system. 
Mild/Moderate services present but limited at all 3 because of staffing issues. 
CEI is working on quality measures, has 7 currently in place.  Jill indicated the last QI 
meeting was cancelled so theses measures did not get discussed yet. 

✓ ACTION/INPUT REQUIRED • ITC members will work with their leadership and project managers to prepare their 
EMRs for collecting 1915(i) SPA eligibility data. 

✓ KEY DATA POINTS/DATES • Next ITC Meeting: September 21, 2022 Zoom only 
  • CIO forum meeting: August 26, 2022 1 – 3 pm 

 

http://www.towerwall.com/

